LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – June 21, 2016
Present:   Linda Styer,  Paul Kelly, ,Scott Kunkler,  Sharon Costello, Connie Kudlack, Mary Carney,   Janet Acker, JR Delia, Director- Kim Graff,

Excused:  John Gordon, 

Absent:   Dale Dorner, Deb Kropp

Secretary's Report
 Scott moved to approve April minutes.    JR seconded.  Minutes were approved.
Treasurer's Report
Linda made a motion to accept financial report.    The detail of the checks written for the month was missing from the packet.  The board will look at the details of the checks written in May at the July meeting.  Scott  seconded. Motion carried.

Building
The skunk living under the library is still a problem.

Discussed improving internet access in the library.  

Discussing next construction grant.

Fund raising Committee
The Rensselaerville Ramble was a success with 105 registered participant.  It made a profit that will be split with Huyck Preserve.  

Considering the park for the labor day fundraiser because of parking, variety, etc..

Development
Scott made a motion to transfer $10,000 from the money market fund into the endowment fund.  Linda seconded.  Motion passed.  

Discussed naming the endowment fund.  
Finance
Working on a claims policy.   Working on a Claims form.  Working on changes to Bylaws.  Scott will email the form and proposed changes.

Scott suggested changes to making the responsibilities of the Audit committee Conflict of Interest policy  to the Finance committee.
Sharon has contacted a CPA about conducting the financial review.
Director's Report
Copier may be reaching the end of its life.  

New library logo is being worked on.

Suggested making name tags for staff and trustees for use at events.

Vacuum cleaner was serviced.

Various author activities are being planned for the summer.

Every Friday night will be a children's/family movie night.

There will also be a movie night for adults.

The Children's Program Director has been holding programs and was at the Rensselaerville Community Picnic.

Sharon made a motion to accept the director's report.  Janet seconded.  Motion carried.

New Business
Three trustees will be retiring from the board.  Suggestions for new members can be given to Connie who will forward them to the nominating committee.  

We will also need a new President and Fund-raising committee members.  

Scheduled a preliminary strategic planning meeting for 3-5pm on Sunday July 17th to look at data and create an agenda for our Strategic Planning Meeting.

The Director disclosed that she has taken a part-time job.  The President and the Audit Committee determined that there is no conflict of interest.

The President and Audit Committee determined that there was no conflict of interest with Children's Program Director Lee Ackerman-Sawyer also being an employee of the Westerlo library.  

Trustee Janet Acker disclosed that her daughter is an employee of the library.  The President and Audit committee determined that there was no conflict of interest as long as she recuses herself from any voting or decisions that directly affected her daughter.
JR made a motion to adjourn.   Janet seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at  9:18 pm.
Next Board Meeting will be July 19th at 7pm.  
